Office of Thrift Supervision
Department of the Treasury

1700 G Street, N.W., Washington, DC 20552  (202) 906-6000

Because of the volume of comments received on No. 2004-53, OTS is posting the comments received on
this proposal in a different format to allow the agency to post comments more efficiently. Where identical
comments have been received from more than one individual, the template letter will be posted with a link
to an alphabetical list of those submitting that comment ("signatories"). Originals of all comments received
may be reviewed at the agency under the procedures described in the notice of proposed rulemaking.
This procedure affects only the posting to the website and does not affect how comments will be counted
and considered -- each individual's comment will still be treated separately.

The list of signatories to this comment may be found here.


http://www.ots.treas.gov/cl.cfm?An=1&catnumber=67&don=73235&dupe=961159
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From:
Sent:  Friday, January 21, 2005 9:02 PM
To: Comments, Regs; ssiddiqi@ncrc.org

Subject: RIN 3064-AC50
Re: No. 2004-53 and 2004-54

Regulation Comments
Chief Counsel’s Office
Office of Thrift Supervision
1700 G Street NW
Washington, DC 20552

Dear Sir or Madam:

As a socially responsible investor, I am a strong supporter of the Community Reinvestment Act, which
has helped combat redlining by lending institutions and provided vitally needed capital to struggling
communities.

I urge you to withdraw your proposed changes to CRA regulations, which would seriously weaken the
Act by allowing thrifts to obtain CRA credits by financing community development in affluent
neighborhoods rather than lower-income neighborhoods, and depriving community organizations of the
opportunity to express their concerns in required meetings when two thrifts merge.

Your proposed changes would allow thrifts with more than $1 billion in assets to pick and choose which
community needs they will meet, and would allow large thrifts to eliminate or water down the
investment and service tests currently required as part of their CRA exam. The result will be less
investment and reduced banking services in lower-income communities.

Yours Sincerely,
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